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Budget Estimates Secretariat  
Room 812 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Streer 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

Amendment of evidence provided at Budget Estimates Health 20 February 2025 

Dear Secretariat 
 
I am writing to you to amend evidence I provided at the Portfolio Committee No. 2- Health Budget 
Estimates Additional Hearing on Thursday 20 February 2025.  
 
In my evidence to the Committee on page 62 of the uncorrected transcript, following the CHAIR’s 
question, I state that  
 

“MATTHEW DALY: We've set up only just now, probably in a national first, with the support of the 
secretary and Alfa, 10 multidisciplinary hubs focused on those clinical specialties—medical, 
nursing and allied health—to drive model of care changes that are going to deliver decreases in 
emissions to get us, hopefully, to our 50 per cent target, and then zero target in the longer term, 
in the variety of specialties—anaesthetics, ICU, theatres—and then the various specialties that 
make up the bulk of our emissions.  
 
We've identified and measured where those emissions are coming from. We have 18 key targets. 
We've done modelling on two hospitals—one rural and one metropolitan—and applied the 
measuring methodology, which is one of the really difficult aspects of the whole net zero 
exercise, but we've been well supported to be able to identify, across those 18 areas of our core 
business, the types of reductions that we have to deliver. I can talk under wet cement about this, 
but I don't want to go down a path.” 
 

I wish to advise that there are seven multidisciplinary hubs focused on the clinical specialities- 
medical, nursing and allied health. In addition, the NSW Health modelling is based on three Local 
Health Districts/ Speciality Health Networks and two additional hospitals. rather than only two 
hospitals.  
 
These are minor amendments, however are important to have corrected. For more information, 
please contact the Office of Deputy Secretary, System Sustainability and Performance 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

Matthew Daly 
Deputy Secretary, System Sustainability and Performance 
 
Date:  14 March 2025 




